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Submitting a voided check or bank letter
As part of the underwriting process, merchant account providers require a voided check or bank
letter to be included with the application, as they need to have a formal document from the bank
in order to verify the account and set up direct deposit. In addition, the bank account and routing
numbers are gathered from the check/letter itself to mitigate the possibility of errors at the time
the data is added to the account.

If a voided check is submitted, make sure that:

The organization info is printed somewhere on the check (usually the upper left corner).
The submitted check must be for an account owned by the organization itself, and
cannot be a starter check.
Both the account and routing numbers are clearly visible at the bottom of the check
image.

If a voided check is not available, a bank letter can instead be used. The bank letter needs to be a
document from the bank, that simply confirms the organization has an account at the bank, and
includes both the account and routing numbers; it will need to be signed, or printed on the bank's
letterhead.

Please note that a bank letter needs to be a document from the bank, specifically written for the
purpose of confirming the account. The bank letter needs to be issued within the last three
months. This is something that banks will provide when requested, but aside from a voided check,
it is the only kind of document we can use for this application.

We will not be able to accept any other kinds of bank forms even if they contain the account and
routing numbers. This includes, but isn't limited to, printed bank statements, previously filled out
direct deposit applications, wire transfer forms, and letters written to the bank.

Bank letter example:




